
PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 
 

January 18, 2022 
8:00 p.m. 

 
South Windsor Town Council 

 
PURPOSE: Public Hearing to receive citizen input on a Hazard 
Mitigation Grant in the amount of $77,500 from Capital Improvements 
Projects Undesignated Nonrecurring Fund Balance to engage with 
Weston and Sampson to prepare a preliminary design plan and cost 
estimate and submit to FEMA/DEMHS the Hazard Mitigation Grant 
Program Application 

 
Mayor Pendleton called the Public Hearing to order at 8:00 p.m.; and requested that the 
Recording Secretary read the call of the meeting (a copy of which is attached hereto, 
Exhibit A). 
 
Mr. Vincent Stetson, Director of Public Works came forward and said that nothing has 
changed except the submission deadline has been extended until April 12, 2022. The 
consultant for the project is waiting for a letter of intent. Mr. Stetson said he was hoping 
to have that for them by tomorrow.  
 
Public Comment 
 
Mayor Pendleton asked if there was anyone from the public that would like to speak.  
There was no public input.  
 
Mayor Pendleton asked for a Straw Vote, the results of which were as follows: 
 

Those supporting a Hazard Mitigation Grant in the amount of $77,500 from Capital 
Improvements Projects Undesignated Nonrecurring Fund Balance to engage with 
Weston and Sampson to prepare a preliminary design plan and cost estimate and 
submit to FEMA/DEMHS the Hazard Mitigation Grant Program Application: 1 
 
Those in opposition of a Hazard Mitigation Grant in the amount of $77,500 from 
Capital Improvements Projects Undesignated Nonrecurring Fund Balance to 
engage with Weston and Sampson to prepare a preliminary design plan and cost 
estimate and submit to FEMA/DEMHS the Hazard Mitigation Grant Program 
Application:  0 
 

The Public Hearing was closed at 8:11 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
________________________________ 
Katherine J. Senerth 
Executive Assistant 
 
Public Hearing Notice – Exhibit A 


